     2023 Eastern Conference Report
The Christian Education Ministry Director and its Board wishes to thank you for your prayers and continued support.
· This past Saturday March 4th, the CEM sponsored the annual LIFE Conference event on the UMO Campus with 114 in attendance. We had three keynote speakers as well as 29 workshops led by many of our own OFWB members.
· Next years LIFE Conference will be on March 2, 2024, at Stoney Creek FWB Church outside of Goldsboro.
· 18 students are being awarded fully paid scholarship to camp this summer.
· On September 25th, Mr. Kevin Blackburn was named 2021/2022 Sunday School Teacher of the at his home church of Shady Grove FWB where he received a plaque and a monetary gift of $1500.00.
· The husband-and-wife team, David and Tiffany Peck of Bethlehem FWB received the 2021/2022 Sunday School Superintendent of the Year Award on Sept. 18th.  They also received a plaque and a check for $1500.00.  Although these awards were funded for many years by Dr. Thomas Morris, after his death the Christian Education Ministry Board decided to continue the awards as long as the budget will allow.  The monetary gifts are given to encourage the recipients to continue their work in the kingdom by investing it in an area of service to their Sunday School or by attending a course or seminar that would benefit their service to the kingdom of Christ.
· We had a wonderful group of ladies to attend Cragmont in January for the Women’s Spiritual Life Retreat. We hope that the ladies from your church will be encouraged to attend next year on 
· Thank you to all of the churches who participated in Sunday School Rally Day and held different activities throughout the month of February to recognize your Sunday School Program ands to the church who received a special offering on that Sunday to support your Christian Education Ministry.
· All this information and more can be found on our new website: ofwbchristianeducation.org
· The CEM is collecting information to be shared with the convention as well as other interested ministries.  We are looking for at least one representative from each church in our denomination that would be responsible to receive ministry and denominational information via email and make sure it is shared with your church.  This person would either make the announcements themselves and post any flyers or would make sure the information gets to the correct person for the bulletin or screen announcements.  There is a tablet on the CEM display table where you can leave your information.  Go see Gail and anyone willing to do this for you church will receive a small token of our appreciation.
· Gail Heath, director would welcome the opportunity to come to your church and share with you and your congregation the programs that are in place to help you with your Sunday School as well as outreach and discipleship training, including evaluations and ideas to help you grown your Sunday School. We also can help provide Sunday School literature to the smaller churches who are trying to restart their Sunday School programs after Covid.  Gail can be reached through the Office of Convention Services in Mt. Olive.
